Welcome to Christ Lutheran Church!

Announcements for June 7, 2015

Please join us after worship for fellowship with coffee and refreshments.

This Week at Christ Lutheran Church June 7-14, 2015

Today Summer Ministry Kick-Off 9:00 a.m. Traditional Worship Service

10:15 a.m. Adult Bible Study 10:30 a.m. Praise Team Rehearsal

11:15 a.m. Contemporary Worship Service

1:00 p.m. Sudanese Worship

6:00 p.m. National Gathering Youth Meeting

6:00 p.m. New Member Class

7:00 p.m. Young Adult Summer Picnic

Monday

5:00 p.m. Personal Care Pantry

6:00 p.m. TOPS

6:30 p.m. Finance Meeting

Tuesday

9:00 a.m. Staff Meeting 6:30 p.m. Council Meeting

Wednesday

7:00 a.m. BNI Team

Sunday

9:00 a.m. Traditional Worship Service 10:30 a.m. Praise Team Rehearsal

11:15 a.m. Contemporary Worship Service

1:00 p.m. Sudanese Worship

6:00 p.m. National Gathering Youth Meeting

6:00 p.m. New Member Class

Last Week's Response: May 31, 2015

9:00 a.m. - 170 11:15 a.m. - 144

Offerings Collected Year to Date: \$163,469
Offerings Needed to Date: \$167,115

Serving Our Congregation Sunday, June 14, 2015

Council:

9:00 a.m. Steve Gillich 11:15 a.m. Cathy Chappell

Altar Guild:

9:00 a.m. Suzanne Johnson 11:15 a.m. Suzanne Johnson

Welcome Center:

9:00 a.m. Arlene Slagh 11:15 a.m. Carrianne Evele

Acolyte:

9:00 a.m. Natalie Boes 11:15 a.m. Margie Evele

Worship Assistant:

9:00 a.m. Jim Ward 11:15 a.m. Dave Westover

Coffee Servers:

9:00 a.m. Pete & Jill VanGessel 11:15 a.m. Chris & Melinda Leinberger

Ushers:

9:00 a.m. Herb Libby, Rogers Johnson, Brian Crane,

Zach Barnes

11:15 a.m. Don Groeneveld, Troy & Angelina Anderson,

Rob Paulson

Communion Assistants:

9:00 a.m. Steve & Vicki Blubaugh 11:15 a.m. Toni Steele, Gerry Stockwell

Reader:

9:00 a.m. Wally Snider 11:15 a.m. Kim Holwerda

Nursery:

9:00 a.m. Megan Steele

11:15 a.m. Megan Steele, Kaila Wright

Greeters:

9:00 a.m. The Boes Family

11:15 a.m. Jeff & Kelli VandenBerg

Counters: Jeff Emrich, Ken Davison

Sprouts Teacher: Volunteer Needed

Video Operator: Jeff McKenney

Sound Board:

9:00 a.m. Brian Byler 11:15 a.m. Matt June

WEEKLY PRAYER REQUESTS

<u>Congratulations</u> to Emil & Kendra Hannesson who are celebrating the birth of their son, Hugo Michael. Hugo was born on May 28, 2015. His proud grandparents are Mike & Bev Faas.

<u>A Special Birthday for a Special Long-time CLC Member:</u> On June 12, Martha Heikkinen will be celebrating her 90th birthday! If you would like to send her a birthday card, you may sign one of the addressed and stamped cards that will be on a table in the narthex on May 31 and June 7. If you prefer, send her one yourself at the following address: Martha Heikkinen, 615 Petoskey Ave. Apt. 7, Charlevoix, MI 49720.

Prayer Requests from May 31

- † Prayers of comfort to Gary & Peggy McCourry Gary's mother and step-father (Ruben "Bud" Higbee and Mary Lu Higbee) both passed away last week within a few days of each other.
- † Pray for Allison Ulery (Linda Montgomery's daughter) as she undergoes chemo for breast cancer. Praise God the tumor is shrinking!
- † Prayers of healing for Kory, who is healing from 2nd & 3rd degree burns.
- Pray for continued success in cancer treatment for 4-year-old Eli.
- Pray for healing for Wanda Little, and that she can be released from the hospital.
- † Prayers of safety for Elizabeth Johnson (Rog & Joy's granddaughter) who is on a bike trip from Providence, RI, to the West Coast for 77 days to benefit Habitat for Humanity.
- Prayers of healing for Doug Neubecker who recently had surgery.
- † Prayers of thanks and blessings for a healthy 4th grandchild for Scharf's daughter, Gina.
- 🕆 Prayers of comfort for Tristan Sears and the Sears family as they mourn the loss of his grandfather, Douglas Sears.
- † Prayers of healing for Shelby Ginzinger who has kidney disease.
- Pray for Roger & Joan Nichols for a safe trip and summer in Wisconsin.
- † Pray for Juan Roman who is going through a difficult custody battle.
- † Prayers of blessing to Joe & Nicki Dueling who were married here at CLC on May 29.

Prayer Requests from May 24

- 🕆 Prayers of healing for Wanda Little who is hospitalized fighting an infection.
- Prayers of healing for those battling cancer.
- 🕆 Prayers of healing for 9-year-old Claire VanZanten who recently had surgery on her broken arm.
- Prayers of thanks for successful brain tumor surgery for Tom O'Connell.
- Prayers of healing for those suffering from depression.
- Prayers of health for Mike Gaunt, who has bronchitis and is healing from surgery.
- Prayers of thanks for Scott & Jenn Stockwell's new baby boy.
- Pray for those who are going through a difficult divorce.
- 🕆 Prayers of health for Gordon VandenBrink who is receiving rehab after cardiac arrest.
- Pray for help and safety for the Fischers' cousin Sara & her family, who lost their home to a fire.
- 🕆 Prayers of healing for Hans & Dorothy Fetting's daughter-in-law Angela who had surgery on May 26.
- Pray for those who are showing signs of the beginning of Alzheimer's Disease.

Pray for Those Serving in the Military

Andrew Groeneveld Jeff McCullough

Cmdr. Roger Bouma, friend of Larry and Mary Knappen Adam Lundquist

Cole Moore, nephew of Jim and Jane Ward

Brandon Westbrook and Cody Westbrook, grandsons of David Barrenger

Casey Gort, grandson of Larry and Joan Gort and Jack and Shirley Reminga

Kayla Pohl, granddaughter of Dale & Kay Siebelink, niece of Mike & Kim Siebelink

***If you or a friend/family member would like to be remembered in prayer, please contact the church office (532-2774 or office@clcwyoming.org) by Friday at 10:00 a.m. to have your request printed in this portion of Sunday's bulletin.

Of course, you can let Pastor or the church office know at any time that you wish prayers for someone.

%%%%%%%%%%%

Altar Flowers are given at the 9:00 worship service today to the Glory of God. Altar Flowers are given at the 11:15 worship service today to the Glory of God.

<u>Summer Ministry Fair Kick-Off:</u> Please stop and check out information for our summer ministries this morning! We have registration for Vacation Bible School, ONE (our middle school vbs-style program) and some great reading opportunities this summer for all ages!

Attention Young Adults: If you are between the ages of 18-25 (or close to it), you are invited to a summer picnic! Food, games, lots of conversation, and a bonfire included. Come to the Buchan/Stockwell house (2007 Melvin Street SW in Wyoming) at 7:00 p.m. on Sunday, June 7. Please feel free to bring our spouse, a friend, or your kids. If you have any questions, contact Whitney at 616-826-3836. All are welcome!

<u>Youth Summer Camp Scholarships:</u> Are you off to a faith-based camp this summer? Well, we have a camp scholarship for you! Take an information form from the youth table. Complete and return the form with other needed documents to the church office, Vicki Blubaugh, Lynn Byler, or Andy VanGessel by Sunday, July 5, 2015. Have a blast and enjoy growing in your faith while exploring new adventures and friendships at camp.

Sudanese Congregation Needs:

*After 10 years of worship, the Sudanese are replacing their Dinka hymnals for their congregation. Their current soft cover hymnals are very worn. We are looking to raise \$1,000 towards expense. Please donate using a pew envelope to Christ Lutheran Church and mark it for Sudanese.

*The Sudanese are in need of Queen and Full size mattress sets. Please contact Kim Zeitter at (616) 826-6616 if you can help. Thank you.



<u>National Gathering Information:</u> The National Gathering Youth meetings will be held from 6-8 p.m. on Sunday evenings (see the list of meetings in the June Branch).

<u>Save Your Cans:</u> The High School Youth are collecting pop cans and pop tops, to help fund the 2015 National Gathering trip. All donations can be placed in the bin located next to the youth table in the Narthex.

<u>Personal Care Pantry:</u> Items needed this week: dish soap, Kleenex and paper towels. Cash donations are also a blessing, as they can be used to purchase products and also food for the dinners.

<u>Did You Know?</u> All of the loose quarters in our offering are donated to the ELCA World Hunger Campaign. Let's see how many we can collect in the next few weeks!

<u>Nursery Volunteers Needed:</u> Now that our nursery is available at the 9:00 a.m. services, we need some help! If you are willing to help out in the nursery during the early service, please contact Megan Steele at steelemj2003@att.net.

<u>Please Refrain</u> from wearing fragrances, colognes, or perfumes to any worship service, committee meeting, or gathering, as some folks are especially sensitive to such smells and may experience an allergic reaction.



<u>Vacation Bible School Is Coming!</u> VBS is planned for August 2 – 6. Please sign up to volunteer that week. Can't volunteer but still looking for ways to help out? Here is a list of some items we will need. More needs will be added to the list next week.

Hula Hoops – 24 needed (please purchase in sets of 3 as they are need to be the exact same size.)

4-inch Styrofoam craft balls – 24 needed Metallic pipe cleaners – 60 packs needed Red, yellow, and orange construction paper Bright colored posterboard (various sizes) Foam paintbrushes – 50 needed Full-size flat white sheets – 2 needed Fishing line

Contact Information

Christ Lutheran Church Office and Staff

2350 44th Street SW, Wyoming, MI 49519

Email: office@clcwyoming.org Office phone: 616-532-2774 Fax: 616-532-6488 Website: www.clcwyoming.org Wireless network: CLCWiFi Password: clc49519

Pastor: Dave Dockweiler

Cell: 269-290-4897 Office ext. 202 Email: pastordave@clcwyoming.org

Family Ministries Coordinator: Sarah McKenney

Office ext. 203

Email: sarah@clcwyoming.org

Bookkeeper: Jim Barritt

Home: 616-249-3070 Office ext.222 Email: bookkeeping@clcwyoming.org

Youth Ministry Coordinator: Alex Polise

Cell: 616-295-3694

Email: <u>alex@clcwyoming.org</u>

Outreach Ministries Coordinator: Patrick Blanchard

Cell: 616-460-7150 Office ext. 223 Email: patrick@clcwyoming.org

Administrative Secretary: Audrey Geers

Office ext. 201

Email: office@clcwyoming.org

Intern Pastor: Karen Niemeyer Home: 616-949-4395 Office ext. 220 Email: karen@clcwyoming.org

Minister of Music: Gary Sironen Cell: 616-340-9458 Office ext. 221 Email: gary@clcwyoming.org

Organist and Handbell Choir Director: Marilyn Burgard

Home: 616-531-4703

Email: burgardm@sbcglobal.net

Junior Choir Director: Haley Hildebrandt

Email: hildebrh@mail.gvsu.edu

Contact for Church Council
Email: council@clcwyoming.org

Custodians: Dan & Pat Johnson

Dan's cell: 616-644-5420 Office ext. 224

Email: dandpj@comcast.net

Nursery Coordinator: Megan Steele

Home: 616-245-7585 Email: steelemj2003@att.net